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President 
Terri Johnstone 
 
We are so excited to start the 2022-23 season with live performances 
again. We closed the last season on a high note with outstanding 
performances in May and June.  What a treat it was to hear and see 
these talented young musicians in person. We will carry that into the 
future with magnificent music as we launch into the new season. 
 
We’re happy to be back at Holladay Park Plaza for the rest of this year. 
We have October 3rd and November 7th confirmed there for our 
Musical Teas with parking at Grace Memorial arranged as well, but the 
big news I am happy to share is that we are coordinating with 
Westminster Presbyterian Church for 2023 and possibly beyond to 
serve as our new venue. 
Look for more information to follow soon. 
 
We have lots to look forward to this year. In addition to our teas, we 
have planned a Musicale, at Art and Terri’s home, on Nov. 13th and a 
lovely Holiday luncheon, auction and gift exchange at Tualatin Country 
Club on Dec. 13th. 
 

My most sincere request is for each of us to dig deep 
and talk to a friend, neighbor, a bridge partner or 
even an acquaintance who loves music and invite 
him/her to attend our next couple of teas or 
musicales. Who knows, they may want to join!! We 
have such a wonderful base of members.  If we each 

Mark Your 
Calendar 

• October 3rd Tea 
1:00 Holiday Park 

• October 10th 
10:00 Board 
Meeting - Zoom 

• October 23rd   
5:00 Patron 
Celebration at 
Linda and Jim 
Vogler’s home 

• November 7th Tea 
1:00 Holiday Park 

• November 13th 
Musicale at Art 
and Terri’s 
Johnstone home 

• November 14th 
1:00 Board 
Meeting - Zoom 

• December 13th 
Holiday Luncheon 
Tualatin Valley 
Country Club 
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contact someone, we will assure the club can stay 
vibrant and doing good things for our young 
musicians. 
We currently have 69 paid members with 39 patrons, 
8 sustaining, 18 active and 1 new member.  We’re 
coming back to our 100 member goal. 
 
We can do this! 
 
Sincerely, Terri 
 
  

Vice President and Ways and Means Chair 
Jerre Ann Pappelis 
 

 
Our goal again is to reach $5,000 for Music Awards and Scholarships. 
We are so appreciative to each and every one for supporting our 
amazingly talented young musicians! We welcome your input and any 
ideas you may have to make this a successful year.  
 
The Ways and Means is seeking ongoing donations for the silent 
auction at this year’s Holiday Luncheon at the Tualatin County Club on 
December 13th 2022. We are looking for tickets to upcoming concerts 
and/or performances, sport events, wine, weekend stay at a vacation 
home, gift cards, or other items you think are appropriate. We can 
also pick up any item(s) you donate.  
 
We always are looking for musicians who would like to showcase their 
talent at future musicales. If you would like to host a musicale at your 
home, please contact me or if you have questions, ideas, comments, 
please call or email me.  
 
Looking forward to another amazing and musical year ahead! 
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Awards and Programs 
Grant Porter 
 
I am happy to report that the board approved $13,500 for our scholarship program this 
year to equal the amount we awarded in 2022. 
 
The organizations we support are all excited to perform live again for us. In addition to the 
Oregon Symphony and Portland Opera this fall, as Terri mentioned, we look forward to 
performances from the Portland Youth Philharmonic, the Metropolitan Youth Symphony, 
and the Piano Santa Foundation. Along with the Two-Piano concert, it promises to be 
another exciting year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
               
               www.pdxmmc.org 

                  
                   Smile.Amazon Donation 

                
               pdxmmc@gmail.com 

                   
                   Fred Meyer Rewards card 

 
               Follow us on Facebook  

  
                  PO Box 15300 
                  Portland, Oregon 97293 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


